
SCC- Minutes for 1/11/23
Lauren Nalder moved to approve the agenda for today, Brad Dennis seconded.

3:53 p.m.- Title 1 plan review
● Number 5, Megan Shelby asked if we could hire co-teachers with the money we are

using to pay for aides- can that budgeting be changed? said that theConnie Bailey
budget could not be used for co-teachers they can only be used for 17 hours or 24
hours.

○ Michael Trimmell explained cost of teacher is $80,000 v. $12,000-$17,000 for
aide

● Megan Shelby asked if our aides can be paid more because they have to be more
qualified? She directed that question to Marilyn Richards. Marilyn said that it isn’t a
board issue.

● Megan Shelby spoke about summer school happening before Covid
○ said summer school for teachers is an optionMichael Trimmell

● Connie Bailey said that there is another literacy program in March
○ Families were appreciative

● ELA goals, goal 1 has two periods at the end of the sentence
○ Dr. Trimmell spoke about 5th and 6th grades beginning RISE prep because of

the Walk to Read program and Tier 1 instruction has improved
● Megan Shelby asked about an “on grade level” curriculum for students in Walk-to-Read

○ spoke to ELA instructional coaches supporting teachers inMichael Trimmell
creating effective instructional plans

● Megan Shelby asked if half-day kindergarten would continue
○ said we would continue to have both full day and half dayMichael Trimmell

kindergartens
● Megan Shelby asked about buying new technology for next year, Michael Trimmell

spoke about the 5-year technology plan for teachers and students
● Michael Trimmell invited SCC to attend the Ribbon cutting ceremony for the Wellness

Center on at 9:00 a.m.Jan 24, 2023
● Clareen Arnold suggested that we hold an event to have parents/families pair up to

teach each other language (Spanish speaking families teach Spanish, English speaking
families teach English)

● Jessie has created take home bags from the family center
● Megan Shelby asked where to view RISE and Acadience scores in Skyward.

○ offered to show her how to access those scores on SKywardLauren Nalder
● Megan Shelby questioned getting only 2 report cards. She is worried about her student

having a 2 at the end of the year and that there is not adequate communication
○ Data notebooks are not going home monthly, there needs to be more consistency

in the ongoing communication with families
○ Michael Trimmell explained data notebooks should go home monthly,
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● asked Marilyn Richards about our plan, Marilyn endorsed the plan asMichael Trimmell
being thorough and well thought out. She is pleased with the growth and progress of
students.

● Chelsea Reid asked about outdoor recess in snow.
○ Michael Trimmell explained that if the blacktop is covered with snow it is

4:38 p.m. - Review of last meeting’s minutes
● Megan Myers asked that her name be changed to Myers from Meyers
● Megan Myers moved to approve last meeting’s minutes

4:42 p.m.- ELAC update
● Next meeting is February 9th

Start time conversation- can we start SCC at 4:00? will put a magnet in theMichael Trimmell
door.

● We will start our next meeting-March 8, 2023-at 4:00 p.m.
Megan Myers is concerned about DLI continuing to exist at the school because we are only
having 3 classes in each grade level.

● explained that we will likely keep dual immersion classes because weMichael Trimmell
have a lot of permits

Megan Shelby asked about getting an arts teacher for an after school program. Are we actively
working for after school program/ enrichment program. Could we use TSSA money to staff an
after school program with an outside program. Before school program options?

● will add morning options to the survey for teachers.Michael Trimmell
Robbie Parent Advisory Committee January 30, 2023 at 6:30 at JATC south.
5:01 p.m.- Mehan Myers motioned to adjourned, Brad Dennis seconded.
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